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      June 10, 2021 
 

VIA EMAIL 
 
Mr. Robert Prezbindowski 
Arconic Lafayette LLC 
2300 North Wright Road 
Alcoa, Tennessee 37701 
        
Dear Mr. Prezbindowski: 
 

RE: RCRA Corrective Action Interim 
 Measures Work Plan  
Elliott Ditch – Reaches 1-3  
Sediment & Isolated Soil Remediation 
Arconic Lafayette LLC 

 Lafayette, Tippecanoe County 
 EPA ID No. IND005478094 

 
 IDEM reviewed the RCRA Corrective Action Interim Measures Work Plan for Elliott Ditch – 
Reaches 1-3 Sediment & Isolated Soil Remediation (IMWP) that was submitted on behalf of 
Arconic Lafayette LLC by Civil & Environmental Consultants, Inc. in March 2021 (VFC # 
83144797). The IMWP describes the remediation of sediment and soil that have polychlorinated 
biphenyl (PCB) concentrations above 1 mg/Kg.  
 
 While the IMWP was submitted for remediation of soil and sediment within Reaches 1-3, 
representing Elliott Ditch from the point of Arconic’s wastewater outfall, Outfall 001, to 
approximately 1.59 miles downstream, remediation of PCBs in soil within Reach 3 is being 
delayed to 2022. Therefore, remediation of sediment will occur in all three Reaches in 2021, 
whereas remediation of soil in 2021 is limited to approximately the first mile of Elliott Ditch that is 
downstream of Outfall 001. 
 

This remediation is being conducted pursuant to the Corrective Action Agreed Order 
(Order) entered into by Arconic and IDEM on September 3,2020 (VFC # 83039064) primarily for 
the purpose of remediating PCB releases at and from Arconic’s facility. As such, approval of the 
IMWP is given pursuant to the Order and 329 IAC 4.1. 
 

If you have questions, please contact me at (317) 232-3409 or dstilz@idem.IN.gov. 
             
      Sincerely, 

              
      Donald W. Stilz, Chief     
      Hazardous Waste Permit Section   
      Permits Branch     
      Office of Land Quality 
 

cc: Jean Greensley, U.S. EPA, Region 5 
  Matt Bruck, Civil & Environmental Consultants, Inc. 
  George Ritchotte, IDEM – PCB Coordinator 


